The family of the late William Gruben
would like to extend a sincere and
heartfelt thank you to everyone who
helped us, provided comfort and care
during the loss of our grandfather,
father and husband.

To those of you who were at home
with us during his final days - your
compassion will never be forgotten
and your love and support was a
blessing. Much appreciation to Dr. Leah
Seaman and Twyla Wilson for making
William’s last days as comfortable

as possible and providing such amazing
care; to all of the people who prepared
and cooked for the feast in Tuktoyaktuk;
to our families for being there to
support us; to my co-workers and IRC,
all of the people in the region for all
of your thoughts and prayers, words
cannot express what comfort you have

brought to us during this difficult time.

Thankgou

Gayle, Christopher, Janina, Karis and
grandson Nicholas Kalinek-Gruben




